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A “spooktacular” Halloween
Piopio Halloween was absolutely fantastic! 
It was a ‘spooktacular’ event filled with fun 

and excitement. 
The whole community came together to 

make it a memorable afternoon for every-
one. Kids, parents, and even local homes 
and businesses joined in the Halloween 
spirit, sharing treats and creating a festive 
atmosphere. 

A special shoutout to the Fat Owl for pro-
viding a fantastic finish to the event. 

Let’s not forget the amazing individuals 
like Josh Barnsdall, Dj Huia Robert, Patea 
Muraahi, Jacob Hiraki, and Turimanu Fra-
ser for their help on the BBQ, and Emma 
Thompson & Simpson Tree Works for their 
kind contribution towards the BBQ for the 
kids. 

I hope the kids had a blast and weren’t too 
tired from all the fun. 

Piopio Halloween was truly a community 
celebration to remember!

Carley Simpson

Rico Simpson ready for action.

Carley Simpson with some trick or treaters.

Merry Christmas
from the Birdtalk ladies...
Jules, Hannah, Sigrid, Maree
We hope you enjoy a 
wonderful festive season.
See you in 2024!
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Tony & Paula Buckman
t.pbuckman@xtra.co.nz

06 752 9713
SH3, MOKAU

Within our district several defibrillators are 
on hand in the event of an emergency.

PIOPIO TOWNSHIP:
Fat Owl Motel, Bar & Eatery

Piopio College

SURROUNDING DISTRICTS:
Mahoenui (Coleman’s Woolshed)

Aria Cosmopolitan Club
Waitanguru Hall

A free App is available on Google Play-
store to locate machines throughout NZ.

Piopio College held its Senior 
Prizegiving on Friday, Novem-
ber 3. 

Ryan Smith was awarded Dux, 
while Ava MacKenzie, Proxime 
Accessit.

Head Students for 2024 are 
Tana Bidois and Marian Roba-
ta.

Congratulations to you all.
Full Senior Prizegiving awards 

are on Page 8.
The Junior Prizegiving is to be 

held on December 8.

College leaders
awarded

Combined Kapa Haka Performance.
On the 9th of November, many months of hard work was
showcased when Piopio Primary and Āria School kapa
haka groups came together in the Piopio College gym for
the Mokau Ki Runga performance.
The tamariki were all dressed in their Mokau Ki Runga
shirts with the logo that had been given to them a number
of years ago. It is a mirror image representing both
kura, including all our Maunga and Pae Maunga
within Piopio and Āria. In 2014, a combined schools
kapa haka group was formed and they were given the
name 'Mōkau Ki Runga' meaning Mōkau to the South, which is a reference point within the
Tainui compass and it is a tribal marker/ boundary.

Whānau gathered ready to hear some stunning waiata, watch some great poi action and be
moved by the strong haka.

No one was disappointed, the tamariki performed with pride and confidence. They were led
by senior students, Kadius Young from Āria School and Aria Bourke from Piopio Primary.

The group performed a number of waiata, including the girls using poi. It was lovely to see all
the poi moving at the same time and the confidence that the poi were used with. To conclude
the performance the boys performed a strong haka, which the audience enjoyed immensely.

A change from tradition where kapa haka performances are accompanied by the guitar, the
group performed with the piano. Beth Dalton was unable to be there on the day, so had
recorded the piano prior. Both kura are very grateful to Beth for her support of the kapa haka

[SUPPLIED]

Proxime Accessit, Ava MacKenzie and Dux, Ryan Smith

Head students 2024: Marian Robata and 
Tana Bidois
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Piopio Fruit & Veg Stand

Karen Barrett
struanfarm@gmail.com

07 877 8012

WELL, we got through Heirloom Toma-
toes 2023! 

I love growing and distributing tomato 
plants each year to encourage everyone 
to learn to grow their own. As with most 
things, people find there’s no comparison 
between what you can grow vs buy. 

This year I encountered two additional 
challenges. I’d decided to grow zucchini, 
pumpkins and butternut squash plants 
to share as well, and those took over the 
glasshouse as they grew and grew. It was 
a jungle. Reference was made to a novel 
and movie called “The Day of the Triffids,” 
of which I was unaware, where plants take 
over the world. I had to move them on 
to make room for potting all the tomato 
seedlings. If I do them again, I’ll pot them 
up after the tomatoes. 

My second challenge was pots. I know 
I’ve been banging on about the need to 
return those pots to the stand for reuse, 
but if I don’t get them back, we can’t do 
what we do. By my count we distributed 
over 800 seedling tomatoes this year. I re-
cently read that the Heritage Food Crops 
Trust gave away 1400 tomato plants one 
day this season; indeed, the bar has been 
raised. I will need pots. And by now, ev-
eryone knows that they’re the square ones 
(not six packs) that are usually grey, black, 

blue or red, and the taller square ones 
that are orange, red, or blue. Not picky, 
are we?

It’s looking to be a good season for both 
the veggie garden and the orchard. After 
having no plums last year at all, our trees 
are dripping green fruit. We are already 
enjoying zucchini and have some green 
tomatoes, pumpkins and butternut are 
flowering. I’ve planted the seed potatoes 
and am about to tackle the kumara. 

Due to the weather damage in Hawkes 
Bay and resulting shortage of tinned fruit 
you might want to take a stab at bottling 
some fruit this year, especially if people 
are sharing lots of surplus. 

I’ve found Golden Queen peaches and 
pears to be the easiest and can share 
some tips when we get to that point in 
the season. 

While I’d made jams and fruit paste, I 
hadn’t really bottled fruit until about a 
year ago. Now we use it all winter.

Please don’t hesitate to contact me with 
any questions/issues. Contributions of 
surplus to the stand would be welcome 
and appreciated. Updates are posted 
pretty much daily on our FB page. We’ll 
decorate the stand for the Christmas pa-
rade and come up with some goodies

Ho ho ho!

Les Te Kanawa Director  027 271 6167
Lorrene Te Kanawa Director  027 333 8531

les.tk@xtra.co.nz   www.1stscaffolding.co.nz

Mike Whitburn  0274 824 614
Murray Barclay  0274 753 690

www.pggwre.co.nz
Helping grow the country

Tony Foreman
Licence No. 20137570
Rural and Lifestyle Sales Consultant

tony.foreman@pggwrightson.co.nz 
M +64 27 654 7434

PGG Wrightson Real Estate Ltd 
Real Estate Agent, REAA 2008 
Rora Street
PO Box 265, Te Kuiti
New Zealand

FEEDBACK 
& ARTICLES 
WELCOME!

Community feedback and articles are 
welcomed and appreciated. 
The views published in this publication 
are not those of the editor but of the 
contributers. 
Articles must not be longer than 280 
words and may have accompanying 
photos. 
We reserve the right to edit any material.

ADVERTISE
IN PIOPIO
BIRDTALK!

• 	Local Business: B&W Business Card Size $35
	 Full Colour Business Card Size $65
•	 Out-of-Area Casual: B&W Business Card Size $45
	 Full Colour Business Card Size $75
•	 Full Colour Strip Ad (Front & Back Page) $135
•	 Clubs & Organisations: Free up to 75 words
•	 Classified Ad: $5 per 3-line ad
•	 Package: Annual $200 includes 6x approx business card 
	 size and 1x special 1/3 page ‘My Business’ article annually

piopiobirdtalk@gmail.com                       www.piopio.net.nz
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IT IS just over a year since I was elect-
ed as your Council Representative. It 
has been a very enlightening experi-
ence to see how extensive an entity lo-
cal body councils are.

The ratepayers elected four new 
councillors out of six, plus the sitting 
Mayor, each bringing their own skill set 
to the table. I think we have a good mix 
of experience and fresh new ideas. And 
so far, I think we have worked very well 
together as a team.

Council recently voted on Maori 
Wards. Councillors unanimously voted 
against Maori Wards and in favour of 
a committee comprising of Maori and 
Council representatives. The committee 
will not have voting rights. I personally 
think this is a good outcome as Maori 
Wards have several disadvantages for 

A year on as a councillor

Gavin Todd
Rural Ward Councillor

Waitomo District Council

Piopio Retirement Village update and invite
Most of you are probably aware that Piopio has a Re-

tirement Village complex at 5 Kaka Street. At present 
there are 10 units soon to be 11.

The Piopio Retirement Trust owns the land and seven 
units (5 one-bedroom and 2 two-bedroom), and there 
are three units which are owned by the occupiers. A 
fourth unit is soon to be built and owned by the occu-
pier. All units are currently full.

The land was originally donated by the Boddie family 
and what you see today is a result of a huge amount of 
volunteer work and machinery provided by many local 
people over a long period of time and up to the present.

The tenants in the units owned by the Trust pay a 
weekly rental, and the owner occupied units pay a right 
to occupy fee, as they own the building but not the land.

The complex is administered by a group of trustees 
who do a magnificent job. I am president (have been 
for quite a few years), Jenny Brodie is treasurer, and had 
been secretary/treasurer for an extremely long period 

Maori representation.
The Piopio Cosmopolitan carpark is to 

get a much needed upgrade.  The new 
carpark will be an asset to the district.

Even though Piopio isn’t prone to 
flooding, because of the unpredictable 
heavy downpours that we seem to be 
getting recently,  please be on the look 
out for water leaks and keep storm 
water inlets clear of any debris. Please 
notify Council of any leaks etc, so that 
treated water is not wasted at consider-
able expense.  

I hope this finds everyone well and 
looking forward enthusiastically to the 
Summer season (hopefully we get one 
this year).

Please don’t hesitate to contact me 
with any concerns or queries you might 
have.

of time, before Liz Morgan took over the secretary’s po-
sition.  

Other present trustees are Ross Smith who is vice pres-
ident, Debbie McFarlane (property), Wendy Weinberg, 
Phil Brodie, Ken Perry, Stuart Darke, Andrew Downey, 
Chris Young (property), and Mona Bidois.

The complex is run on a volunteer basis mainly by the 
trustees and, broadly speaking, the only paid services 
are for lawn mowing, and services e.g. plumber, builder, 
electrician, accountant etc. 

We are fortunate to have tenants who take great pride 
in the appearance of the village and willingly help with 
gardening and other maintenance jobs, ably led by 
Chris and Des Young.

I think this complex is a great asset for Piopio. If you 
would like to be involved in this community asset in any 
way, please contact me or any of the other trustees.

Gavin Todd
President, Piopio Retirement Trust
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KC River Care Update
2023 has certainly been a big year 

for us. From the whole committee, 
we thank you for your support. Your 
support makes our work much more 
meaningful and impactful in the com-
munity.  

This year, like other catchment 
groups across New Zealand, our 
funding from MPI has reduced which 
means we rely more heavily on spon-
sorship and membership fees to fund 
projects and events. If you’ve been 
thinking about becoming a member, 
now is the time to join. Please con-
tact our co-ordinator Anna Nelson for 
more info.

Our work
We’re continuing to work on options 

to support farmers to complete their 
own Fresh Water-Farm Plans. We’re 

Learning Support for your child/ren

hoping to provide workshops, a digital 
tool, and a template to assist with the 
process from April/May 2024. 

We’re also currently exploring a car-
bon neutral farm pilot which is pro-
gressing well. Initial modelling on the 
three farms has been completed. Our 
plan is to hold field days next year to 
showcase our findings. 

Funding Available - 1 Billion Tress 
Kick Start fund

We’ve made some adjustments to 
the funding criteria considering up-
coming changes to Farm Plans. Now, 
having a Farm plan is no longer a re-
quirement to access funding. Applica-
tions close in February, please visit our 
website for the applications form and 
more information.

New co-ordinator 

My name is Hillary Morgan.
This year I have specialised in learning difficul-

ties (SLD) through SPELD. 
Speld is an organisation that, for 50 

years, has advocated, tutored, and as-
sessed children and adults with spe-
cific learning difficulties (Dyslexia, 
Dyscalculia and Dysgraphia). Speld 
receives no funding from the gov-
ernment.

I am focused on our little commu-
nity and helping those families that 
need to boost their child’s confidence 
with their schoolwork. Just because we 
are a rural community does not mean that 
our children should miss out on extra support, 

so I decided to do something about it. 
If you are concerned about your child’s read-

ing, spelling, writing or maths, then get in 
touch. They don’t need to be Dyslexic to 

get some extra help and confidence 
with their reading and maths. My 
teaching is about working to their 
strengths with one-on-one support 
and teaching strategies to support 
their learning. 
If assessment for a formal diagno-

sis is needed for an SLD I can also 
help with organising that. Subsidies 

are also available for assessment and 
tutoring if your family meets the require-

ments. 

Jules & Daryl
027 664 1816
07 877 7823

h.tucker@xtra.co.nz

ARIA
PUKEWHAU FARMSTAY

here’s a house
here’s a door

We’re pleased to announce we have 
a new co-ordinator starting. As Anna 
starts to take a step back, Lana Mc-
Cormick will join the team in Febru-
ary. 

Miri Kirihimete
We know the Christmas period 

doesn’t mean holiday time for ev-
eryone... but no matter what you’re 
doing – whether it’s relaxing at the 
beach or lake, with family, or working 
hard in the yards or in the shed, we 
wish you and your whānau a safe and 
happy festive season (and may the 
rain fall regularly) – Miri Kirihimete 
everyone.

Contact us:
Web: Kingcountryrivercare.co.nz
Email: kcrivercare@gmail.com
Anna Nelson - 0274 900 501 

Around 400 people live in Piopio. Nearly ten per cent of the population were born 
overseas, mostly in the United Kingdom and Ireland.
Piopio district has a temperate climate. The annual rainfall ranges from 1500 to 1800ml. 
Piopio’s terrain varies from fertile river flats to steep, rugged hills. The area’s native bush 
reserves are fully protected.

Piopio
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Dux

Ken & Rebecca
Haywood

07 877 8586

Quality genetics with proven performance
and eczema tolerance

[SUPPLIED]
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ON WEDNESDAY,  November 1 Pi-
opio College held its annual athlet-
ics day. 
The weather held for us and we 
were able to run an extremely suc-
cessful day. 
A big thank you to our rangata-
hi for your efforts and to the par-
ents/whānau who came along to 
support. It was lovely to see such a 
large  number of you! 
Also a massive thank you to the par-
ents/whānau who supported and 
helped run the PTA BBQ – it was 
greatly appreciated. 

Our champions for 2023:
Sub junior girl: Makenzie 
Grainger
Sub junior boy: Caelym 
James
Junior girl: Miriama 
Newton
Junior boy: Hunter Rogers
Intermediate girl: Caitlyn 
Cody
Intermediate boy: Noah 
Brownlie 
Senior girl: Marian 
Robata 
Senior boy: Ryan Smith 
Senior field champions: 
Tana Bidois & Marian 
Robata 
Congratulations and well 
done on your achieve-
ments!

Fun at school athletics dayFun at school athletics day
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PIOPIO COLLEGE SENIOR PRIZEGIVING 2023 
SPORTS 
ATHLETICS: Senior Field Events – Winner (Andrew Taitoko Memorial Shield) Joint Award – Tana Bidois & Marian Robata; Senior Boys 
(Committee Cup) Ryan Smith; Senior Girls (Brickland Cup) Marian Robata; Intermediate Boys (Committee Cup) Noah Brownlie; 
Intermediate Girls (Committee Cup) Caitlyn Cody SWIMMING: Senior Boys (Ken Buckman Cup) Justin Laimbeer; Senior Girls (Mae 
Tucker Cup) Jada James; Intermediate Boys (Simpson Cup) Olly Bevege; Intermediate Girls (G & E Bevege Cup) Caitlyn Cody CROSS 
COUNTRY Senior Boys (Piopio Motors Cup) Justin Laimbeer; Senior Girls (Barbara Woods Cup) Ava MacKenzie; Intermediate Boys 
(Bowring Cup) Olly Bevege; Intermediate Girls (Kearns Cup) Tessa Bradcock ORIENTEERING Overall Performance (Kerrison Trophy) 
Merenia McTainsh NETBALL Significant Contribution to Netball (Tamati Trophy) Kelani Tapara; Sportsmanship in Netball (S & J Toms 
Cup) Caitlyn Cody FOOTBALL Most Promising Player (Piopio College Soccer Trophy) Noah Brownlie; BADMINTON Senior Boys (Gina 
Draper Cup) Tana Bidois; Senior Girls Gina Draper Cup) Jada James; Intermediate Boys (Piopio College Trophy) Olly Bevege; 
Intermediate Girls (Piopio College Trophy) Kelani Tapara TENNIS Senior Boys (Herbert Smith Trust Cup) Tana Bidois; Senior Girls (Ruth 
Brown Cup) Marian Robata; Intermediate Boys (Bradley Cup) Max Bevege HOUSE SHIELD  
 

ACADEMIC AWARDS 
Certificates are awarded to the Top Student in each Subject for their Year level and for those who have attained the MANA award in 
each subject. The MANA award is awarded to students who are consistently displaying our school values and reflecting effort and 
integrity in the subject. 
Year 11 – NCEA Level 1 
Abbie Blakeman: MANA award in Hospitality; Regan Bryant: MANA award in Visual Art; Merenia McTainsh: MANA award in Science; 
Caitlyn Cody: MANA award in Mathematics and Physical Education; Lilly Manson: First in Te Ao Māori; Cole Morris: First in Outdoor 
Recreation & MANA award in Technology Hard Materials; Tessa Bradcock: First in Hospitality & MANA award in Outdoor Recreation; 
Jaimee Martin: First in Physical Education and Visual Art: Grace Purdie: First in Agriculture, English, Mathematics and Science. 
Year 12 – NCEA Level 2 
Max Bevege: MANA award in Agriculture and Hospitality; Noah Brownlie: MANA award in Technology Hard Materials; Marian 
Robata: MANA award in Biology, English, Outdoor Recreation and Physical Education; Alexa Hancock: First in Hospitality; Justin 
Laimbeer: First in Outdoor Recreation and MANA award in Photography; Jaxon Bryant: First in Biology, Digital Technology, English 
and Mathematics; Tana Bidois: First in Agriculture, Photography, Physical Education and Technology Hard Materials 
Year 13 – NCEA Level 3 
Jorja Knox: MANA award in Photography, Physical Education and Visual Art – Painting;  
Ava MacKenzie: First in Photography and MANA award in English; Shaniquae McElroy: First in Technology Hard Materials and Visual 
Art – Painting; Ryan Smith: First in Biology, English, Mathematics and Physical Education 
MAJOR MANA AWARD 
Merenia McTainsh: Showing our MANA values with the highest engagement report average for the year in the classroom 
 

SUBJECT CUP AWARDS 
ART: Most Industrious Visual Artist (Sweeney Trophy) Jaimee Martin; Up and Coming Visual Artist (Sweeney Trophy) Regan Bryant; 
Senior Visual Art (Richardson Cup Shaniquae McElroy; Senior Photography Student (PhotoLife Award) Joint Award – Ava MacKenzie 
& Jorja Knox; OUTDOOR RECREATION: Most Skilled and Competent Outdoors person (Sponsored by Heath Barnsdall Ag Contracting) 
Te Rumana Taiaroa-Smith; TECHNOLOGY HARD MATERIALS: Level 1 Design Technology & Wood Award (Les Frederick Memorial 
Trophy) Korvell Young; Design & Construction Award (Richardson Cup) Noah Brownlie; Excellence in Carpentry 
(Sponsored by Corey Barnsdall Builders Ltd) Tana Bidois; AGRICULTURE: Level 1 Agriculture Award (Womens Division of Federated 
Farmers Cup) Abbie Blakeman; TE REO MĀORI: Commitment to Te Reo (Maniapoto Māori Trust Board Taonga) Merenia McTainsh; 
Top Student in Te Reo Māori (Mokau Ki Runga Trophy) Lilly Manson; Contribution and Commitment to Māori Language and Culture 
(Taituha Trophy) Lilly Manson; ‘Ko te reo te mauri o te mana Maori’ (Māori Womens Welfare League Trophy) Lilly Manson 

SPECIAL AWARDS  
Major Sport Award (Draper Axe Trophy, $500 Piopio College Coffee Club Sponsorship Year 11 Scholar – Runner Up ($300 Piopio 
College Coffee Club Scholarship) Grace Purdie; Year 11 Scholar – First (Petre Cup, $500 Piopio College Coffee Club Scholarship) Jaimee 
Martin; Principal's Prize for Year 12 – Runner Up ($300 Piopio College Coffee Club Scholarship) Tana Bidois; Principal's Prize for Year 
12 – First (Voyce Family Cup, $500 Piopio College Coffee Club Scholarship) Jaxon Bryant; Persistence, Passion & Pride (Jason Kernott 
Memorial Trophy) Cole Morris; Founders Scholarship (The Whakaaria Certificate - $500 awarded for the promotion of further study) 
Ryan Smith & Jorja Knox; Proxime Accessit to the Dux ($1000.00 Piopio College Trust Scholarship) Ava MacKenzie; Dux (Carter Cup, 
$1500.00 Piopio College Trust Scholarship) Ryan Smith 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OUR PRIZE WINNERS – perseverance and diligence lead to success! 
 

[SUPPLIED]
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Barbara Kuriger 
MP for Taranaki-King  
Country
Inglewood Office 
80 Rata St, PO Box 124,  
Inglewood 4330 
06 756 6032 
Kuriger.Inglewood@ 
parliament.govt.nz

Te Awamutu Office 
053 Mutu St, PO Box 302,  
Te Awamutu 3800 
07 870 1005 
Kuriger.Teawamutu@ 
parliament.govt.nz

Authorised by 
Barbara Kuriger MP, 
Parliament Buildings, 
Wellington.

Learning in the great outdoorsLearning in the great outdoors
WHAT a great day linking “Outdoors” 

class learning to our local outdoor 
classrooms. We started with a spot of 
community service at the Awakino tun-
nel reserve picking up rubbish and do-
ing our little bit for the environment. 

Our journey then continued to the 
Mokau boat ramp for morning tea. 

Mr Draper and Aidan then did some 
‘drag netting’ to catch some bait for our 
final activity. Catching a few here, we 
then tried the other side, unfortunate-
ly, this time catching a few undersized 
flounder that were returned. 

Next stop, we set off to Tongaporutu 
for a hikoi along the coastline, past the 
Three Sisters (two standing) and down 
the coast until we couldn’t go any fur-
ther. Exploring the many caves, rock 
pools and scenery, before heading back 
to the carpark. 

Mr Draper and Miss Ball then accom-
panied the students with the ‘surviv-
al water treading’. A few shallow bits 
along the way, some tackles and then 
a quick lunch before heading back to 
Mokau for our fishing lesson. Zane, Ca-
leb and Kiriwai were lucky enough to 
each catch a fish. Aidan and Te Wano 
were also successful at catching our 
bait dragging the net after four ‘drags‘. 

A huge thank you to Miss Ball, Mr 
Draper and the amazing YR9 students 
who chose this experience.
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Get better returns for your wool
As a Carrfields Primary Wool client you can expect 
great service from a nationwide team of wool experts 
who will support you with the advice and expertise 
to deliver improved returns for your wool business. 

Daryl Croad:  027 241 3913 
Peter Lange:  027 241 6483 

www.cpwool.co.nz

Maximise your wool returns, talk to CP Wool today.

07 877 8822
fatpigeon@xtra.co.nz

www.fatpigeon.nz

07 877 8767
fatowl@xtra.co.nz

www.fatowl.nz

Please message Carley for more information
021 042 4493

• Waxing 		  • Facials 
• Eye & Brow 	 • Spray tans
  Treatments 	 • Make up 
• A new range of ultimate relaxation treatments 
• Skin Care & Make up products 
• Crystals - Ear Candles - Gift Vouchers

Nik Bryant & Gwenda Bryant
Ph: 027 310 7388

macsspreading@gmail.com

Covering the King Country

PIOPIO Cosmopolitan Club held a tug-o-war 
competition recently.

A number of teams entered and enjoyed flexing 
their muscles. 

The winning team was ‘Aria Hard’, featuring the 
Harris family and friends.

Tug-o-war 
fun
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BAILEY INGHAM LTD

We are pleased to be able to supply accounting and taxation services 
to farmers and businesses in the Piopio area.

 info@baileyingham.co.nz   info@baileyingham.co.nz  
07 873 7325 or freephone 0800 482 92807 873 7325 or freephone 0800 482 928

Andrew & Tracey Neal
Ph: 07 877 8009

Andrew 027 366 5514
Tracey 021 137 7118

488 Mangaotaki Rd
Piopio 3971
New Zealand

Email:  potawa488@gmail.com

A New Generation of Little People at Piopio Primary School

There have been lots of events happening at Piopio
Primary recently. These include; calf club (an annual
community highlight), year 5 and 6 camp at Finlay Park,
athletics day and our combined kapa haka performance
with Āria School.
Something that has been quietly happening behind the
scenes is the creation of new mini mes. Many Piopio
locals may have noticed as they have driven past the
school that the little people that

have had pride of place for a number of years along the front fence
have disappeared. They have been taken down because many are
broken and rotted.
Earlier in the year, some of our little people (mini mes) were
vandalised. This was upsetting to the students, staff and
community. Max Laver from Laver Marine offered to cut some new
mini mes. We said, yes please!

Mrs Price and the students from
room 6 (year 5) took on the
challenge to create new mini mes for our front fence. Mr
Laver got plywood kindly donated from Te Kuiti
Placemakers. It took 15 hours of labour for
Mr Laver to cut out the mini mees shape.
The students in room 5 visited Mr Laver at
his workshop at Laver Marine to see what
machinery was used to make the shapes.
Mrs Price contacted Resene for a huge

range of test pots for the students to create their mini me. The PTA helped
pay for the additional paint and brushes
needed. Then the design phase started.

The students drew what they wanted to paint
and chose 5-6 colours to use. They thought about skin and
hair colour, what colours worked together and then got
painting. The class has learnt about mixing colours and
using masking tape for straight lines. There have been

[SUPPLIED]

summer
twilight
volleyball

Aria Cos Club
invites you to field a 

mixed team of 6 
to play volleyball in 

the paddock.
4 Thursdays in a row

starting on
Thurs 18th Jan
It’s a lot of fun,

anyone can play
Kitchen open

More deets to come
on our page

Yay! Summer!
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Mokau Fishing Club news

INVESTMENT ADVISERS - 
MATTHEW LEE AND HEREWARD BASHER

Speak with us today. 
matthew.lee@craigsip.com |  06 968 7700 
hereward.basher@craigsip.com | 06 968 7706
craigsip.com

“We’re passionate 
about helping local 
clients achieve their 
financial goals and  
grow their wealth.”

Matthew Lee and Hereward Basher are Investment Advisers at 
Craigs Investment Partners and their disclosure staments are 
available on request and free of charge Visit craigsip.com. 
Craigs Investment Partners Limited is a NZX Participant firm.  
The Craigs Investment Partners Limited Financial Advice  
Provider Disclosure Statement can be viewed at craigsip.com/tcs.  

XMAS

MOKAU FISHING CLUB

MEMBERS  & NON
MEMBERS WELCOME 

DECEMBER
27th, 28th,29th & 30th 

$15,000 worth of prizes
BOAT & SURF CASTING
BEACH LONGLINE & DRONE

2  EARLYBIRDDRAWS $500
WEIGH- IN  AWAKINO HOTEL 
 5 PM - 6 PM
SAT 30th  3.30 PM - 4.30  PM
PRIZEGIVING AND
BBQ TO FOLLOW

PRE REGO NO LATER THAN 12 PM FRIDAY 22nd DECEMBER
FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL WAL 0276037255 OR DION 0272765276

10th Annual 4-day

2023

$15 Child 
$35 PRE-REGO
$50 ON THE DAY

Refer to rules for full details
$50 on the day at the north boat ramp
8 am - 9 am. or at weigh-in

10 YEAR COMPETITION DRAW 
 MYSTERY WEIGHT KAHAWAI $500

59 PRIZE CATAGORIES

Enter Online
https://www.mokaufishingclub.co.nz

Competition

HI ALL,
Hope you all have had a chance to get the line wet over the 

last month as we finally have had some good seas and settled 
weather with longer sunshine hours. There have been some re-
ports of big snapper being caught on boats and off the beach 
over the last couple of weeks with everybody enjoying a feed.

Our Ice Breaker competition was a great event, good numbers 

again to support comp and a fantastic turn out at the pub for 
prizegiving It was also great to catch up with everyone, al-
though a shame about the sea for the boats as only a handful 
braved the conditions to cross the bar, but we had some good 
fish weighed. Congratulations to the anglers that took prizes 
away.

Thank you to our major sponsor Hynds and the Awakino Ho-
tel for hosting us again for the Ice Breaker comp, and of course 
our awesome committee for putting the event together.

Some of the committee met with the Waikato Regional 
Council to discuss displaying signage to make people aware 
of the bar and channel changes. The plan is to have some bet-
ter signage up before Christmas. We also discussed displaying 
new 5-knot signs between Bridge and Flowerpot – the speed 
restriction has always been there as you all know, but we are 
seeing some boats not slowing down in these areas. Please, if 
you see boats not slowing down, politely mention to the skip-
per as they most probably aren’t aware.

Before you head out, it would be advisable to continue 
checking channel/bar at low tide as it is moving all the time.

The best thing about Christmas is the “Xmas Fishing Com-
petition” – well some of us would agree. This year is our 10th 
anniversary of this comp. The committee have discussed, and 
we have added some new prizes up for grabs to celebrate the 
event. Tell your mates and family to get involved. The comp 
is spread over four days starting 27th Dec with over $15,000 
worth of prizes, and it also gives you the excuse to get away 
from those family relatives you may have had enough of, haha!

Details and entries are all on our website www.mokaufishing-
club.co.nz so get amongst it. 

Enter early to be in the draw for two early bird draw prizes 
plus a cheap entry fee to be part of our 4-day comp, along 
with a BBQ at prizegiving and a chance to take home one of 
60 major prizes or a spot prize.

Reminder: Subs for club are due 1st December online via 
website www.mokaufishingclub.co.nz – invite your mates to 
join. This will allow anglers to weigh fish for honours board 

and enter summer comp starting 31st 
Dec until Easter. It also allows you to be 
part of our fantastic club and meet up 
during summer months for a free BBQ 
and a fair bit of banter.

If you are looking for an awesome 
Christmas present for Mum, all our Mer-
chandise is online. We have some new 
hats on there – perfect to fill the stock-
ings – check it out! (Orders to be collect-
ed via Melissa once ordered – she might 
even gift wrap it for you).

If you require any help online with your 
entries for this comp or paying subs 
please contact one of the committee and 
they will be happy to help you.

Well, that’s about it from me. I hope you 
all are getting your tackle sorted and the 
fridge stocked for Christmas. The com-
mittee look forward to seeing everybody 
at the Xmas comp, it’s going to be a big-
gie.

Kind regards, 
Wal
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Contiki
Snapper
1. Hayden Ballentyne
2. Jeff Davis
Gurnard
1. Murray Reed

Drone
Snapper
1. Terry Lyon
2. Geoff Fraser
Gurnard
1. Carey-Lee Cook
2. Andrew Main

53 Moa St  • Piopio  • 027 422 2250  
Open Thu/Fri/Sat 10am-4pm

Surfcasting
Snapper
1. Anton Foley
2. Mike Foley
3. Paul Freakley
Kahawai
1. Maree Gudopp
2. Carla Gonzalez
3. Kerry Williams

Boat
Snapper
1. Vern Harker
2. Seth Warren
3. Kelly Russell
Gurnard

1. Francis Proffit
2. Jade Proffit
3. Max Hale
Kahawai
1. Brian Manning
2. Mike Ramsey
3. Matt Cooper 

Kids Kahawai
1. Liam Ballentyne
2. Sofia Ballentyne
3. Harrison Reed

Early Bird Prize
Vern Harker

ICE BREAKER RESULTS
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• Affordable and reliable

• Excellent speeds

• Local customer support

• Set ups in hard to get to places

0800 003 441  
www.wirelessdynamics.co.nz

Looking for a 
reliable internet 
connection?

Squash news
SPRING INTERCLUB had a lower number of players this 

year, with farm jobs taking priority.
However, we were still able to enter a mens team, and 

two ladies continued to play in teams from surrounding 
clubs.

Squash Waikato Awards Evening was held recently, with 
two of our junior players, Regan Bevege and Isaac Carter, 
attending to accept the new trophy for the Waikato Junior 
Interclub Winners.

Twelve of our juniors took part in a competition that was 
held over six dates at different venues over the Waikato 
during Term 2 and 3.

Individual game points were combined to give Aria the 
win over-all.

With a few members still playing socially, competing in 
doubles tournaments and a fun interclub ‘bashers’ night 
taking place on Thursdays between Aria, Tekuiti and Tau-
marunui, we decided to run a round of social squash.

Four teams of five players representing local areas (Aria, 
Mokauiti, Piopio, and Paekaka/Wairere) are battling it out 
in a short four-week stint before Christmas.

It’s great to have some new players coming out to give 
squash a go for the first time, as well as some that have 
dusted off the racquet after many years.

We look forward to taking a short break over the summer, 
with planning underway for our AGM in January, member-
ship renewal and key change early February, and Autumn 
Interclub starting early March.

We welcome new members and have lots of membership 
subscription options available.

Lee Alcock.

(Jurassic Falls) guided walk - 4 hour return walk, BYO lunch
and water - meet at Ben's woolshed at end of Mohakatino road.

Earlybird draw $500 Register at https://www.mokaufishingclub.co.nz

Live music, local crafts and car club. Contact Kath 0211325390

Kayaks and Paddle Boards avaliable.

Walk to the Lime Kiln. Contact John 0274465448

Register at https://mightymokau.com. Ph  Maree 067529765

Register at https://www.mokaufishingclub.co.nz

Band - Dodgy Jack. Courtsey van available. Ph 067529815

Paint, wine and cheese night. Contact  0278964252 to book. $5

$30 per person. Contact Gail 067529014 by 6th December

Register at https://www.mokaufishingclub.co.nz

BBQ, music, free health checks. Contact  Jo 0279239577

Light luncheon and cuppa, followed by meet the councillors.

Isaac Carter, Mark Anderson, Regan Bevege.
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Piopio Police 
07 877 0490
Crime Stoppers  
0800 555 111 
We live in a great community 
so let’s stop these few who 
are taking from us. E: Tony.
schrafft@police.govt.nz    
www.crimestoppers-nz.org

All Saints Church Co-oper-
ating Parish of Piopio, Aria 
& Mokau
Main Road, Piopio. 
Worship service 10am 

Community Fruit & Vege 
Stand
Karen Barrett (07) 877 8012
E: struanfarm@gmail.com

Housie 
Thursdays 1pm Senior Citi-
zen’s Room All welcome.
Paddy Coffin (07) 877 8367

Justices of Peace
Vikki Hall (07) 877 8058      
Clive Fredericks 
(07) 877 8048       

Piopio Garden Circle
Visits are 3rd Thursday of 
every month except January 
& August
Gillian Hooper (07) 878 7880
M: 027 345 9603

Laver Marine 
(07) 877 8484
M: 0211054737

Aria Cosmopolitan Club
(07) 877 7812

Carley Jane Beauty                          
M: 021 042 4493 

Cloverleaf Café                             
(07) 877 8368

Fat Owl Motel, Bar and 
Eatery  
(07) 877 8767
www.fatowl.nz
E: fatowl@xtra.co.nz  

Fat Pigeon Café
(07) 877 8822
E: fatpigeon@xtra.co.nz

Hairloom Hair Designs                     
Paige Brooks
(07) 877 8975 

King Country Chiropractic                   
Dr Scott Mouatt 
(07) 873 7376        
M: 027 330 1339                                          
E: kcchiro@xtra.co.nz

Oily Rag Garage and Tyre 
Service
(07) 877 8159

Piopio Berry Orchard          
(07) 877 8490

Piopio Cosmopolitan Club
(07) 877 8204

Piopio Dental                                           
Dr Kim Tatham
(07) 877 8864                     
smilingkiwi@piopiodental.
co.nz

Recreation Centre                                       
Kimberley Cody
(07) 877 8700                       
M: 027 210 1860

The Ferret’s Nest
Grace Cortes Montecinos
M: 022 154 9745

Aria Playcentre
Hannah Bodger-Kearns         
(07) 877 7898

Aria Toy Library
Librarian: Karen Jones
M: 021 038 5153
E: ariatoylibrary@gmail.com

Aria Primary School
(07) 877 7857

Curious Keas Preschool
Stephanie Brough 
(07) 877 8224

Kohanga Piopio
(07) 877 8185

Mainly Music                         
All Saints Church, Moa Street                           
Music and movement for 
children 0-5yrs & caregivers. 
Thursdays @ 10am
Alyson Singleton 
(07) 877 8840

Piopio Playcentre                                         
Nicola Kloeten                              
M: 027 696 0598

Piopio Primary School         
(07) 877 8103

Piopio College 
(07) 877 8173. Meeting 
rooms available for hire

Opportunity Shop/
Mustard Seed                                     
Cara Bryant 027 345 3389
Tasha Bryon 027 324 6016

Mahoenui Hall
Lynette Adams
E: lynadams@xtra.co.nz

Piopio College Community 
Library  
(07) 877 8173
E: library@piopio.school.nz           
18 Aria Road     

Senior Citizen’s 
Organisation
Meetings first Tuesday every 
month, 1.30pm. All welcome. 
Wendy Weinberg
021 0826 5622 

Seniors’ Exercise Classes
Wendy Weinberg 
021 0826 5622

Marriage Celebrants
Clive Fredericks                                
M: 027 280 3867                                                 
Heidi Preston
M: O27 679 1931
Tuituia (Ripeka Price)
M: 021 464 000

Piopio Lions Club
Stephen Cooper 
(07) 877 8159
Gavin Todd (07) 877 7700
Ken Perry (07) 877 8035

Piopio Memorial Hall              
Book venue or facilities 
through Waitomo District 
Council (07) 878 0800

Piopio/Paearuhe 
Retirement Village                                
Jenny Brodie (07) 877 8033

The Old Piopio Post 
Office Art Gallery                            
M: 022 437 0789 

Waitanguru Rural Women          
Maree Jones 027 475 9805
(06) 752 9765

Aria Squash Club
President Mark Anderson
(07) 877 8950
Secretary Lee Alcock                    
E: ariasquash@gmail.com

Light Horse Club                
President Helen Potter                     
E: helen.neilpotter@
gmail.com

Line Dancing Club                   
Linda Oliver (07) 877 8313

Piopio-Aria Golf Club
Hamish Roach                                        
M: 027 578 5905

Piopio Bowling Club               
Nigel 027 255 0898 or
Wendy (07) 877 8686

Piopio Community 
Sports (Rukuhia Domain)             
Tony Schrafft Tony.schrafft@
police.govt.nz

Piopio Rugby Club
President Peter Hurley             
(07) 877 7577

Piopio Swimming Club
Matt Carter M: 021 569 311
E: piopioswimclub@
gmail.com

Pony Club
President Olivia Buckley                
Secretary 
Amanda MacLachlan 
(07) 878 7182 

Tennis Club
Reon Verry (07) 878 8678

King Country Hunt
Master: Joy Hurley                    
027 577 7881

Trail Bikes & Moto Cross 
Track
Darren Lupton 
(07) 877 8054

Waitomo Ski Club
Kim Tatham (07) 877 8820

Waitomo Aero Club
Pete Voyce (07) 877 8254    
John Carter (07) 877 8290

Piopio and Districts 
Museum
Mark Verry (07) 877 8842        
Key available from Piopio 
Superette

Piopio Market Day
3rd Sunday of each month         
Grace Cortes Montecinos
M: 022 154 9745

Sports & 
Recreation

Piopio POP (Tui Park)
Waitomo District Council     
(07) 878 0800
Key for toilet available from 
the Cloverleaf tearooms or 
Snow Nicol

Activites & 
AttractionsYouth 

Activites

Community

Local
Facilities
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THE Aria Cosmopolitan Club recently held ‘Guy Fawke’s 
in the Paddock’, including a guy competition.

Kids enjoyed a lolly scramble and boxed meals from 
the kitchen, before a bonfire was lit in the adjacent pad-
dock and a controlled fireworks display was enjoyed by 
members and guests.

PARADE
PIOPIO

CHRISTMAS

Floats and stall holders need to pre-register by
19th December

No cost to register
Registration forms are available at PGG

Wrightsons & Hairloom

Join our Merry Christmas celebration

FRIDAY 22ND DECEMBER
6:30PM

Guy Fawke’s fun in Aria


